
   Child Development Center Meeting  
Notes Nov. 3, 2006 

     
The following items were discussed in the November 3rd Child Development Center 
Committee meeting. 
 
The purpose of the committee established by the Academic Senate. 
 
The proposed changes in the Children’s Center Director position. 
 
It was indicated that any currently employed personnel would be required to apply and 
compete for the Classified Supervisor position proposed by the SBCCD. 
 
Funding sources for the proposed position were discussed.  
The following options were identified. 

1) Since the SBCCD district recommended the change in the Center Director status 
ask the district to fund the position using district monies rather than campus 
specific monies. 

2) Crafton Hills College and Valley college sharing a Program Director 
3) Crafton Hills College having a Site Supervisor replace the Center Program 

Director position recognizing the district currently does not have a position of that 
type in place.  The following options were discussed as methods for that position 
to be funded. 

a. A faculty person would be reassigned time to serve as the Site Supervisor 
(possible .20 reassign time) 

b. Site Supervisor in a classified position would function as the 
secretary/office personnel as well as the Site supervisor. 

c. Use current personnel (Lab school class room teacher/teachers) to function 
as the site supervisor in the absence of a Program Direct on campus, 
should a position of one Programs Director for the district be established.  
This raised questions adequate of parent/program over site. 
  

4) Split a faculty position to serve both as faculty and as the Program Director 
recognizing the two areas that would be required of this position include both 
teaching and supervising Lab School employees. Thus requiring two types of 
evaluations. 

5) As a possible new position is created (Classified supervisor) stipulation be made 
that person would be responsible for grant monies etc. that would serve to off set 
the cost of the Center Director Position.  

 
A walking tour of the center was conducted. 
Additional  items discussed included: 

• equity between Valley College and Crafton Hills College in maintaining 
an academic program to serve as a training institution of future teachers  
of young children. 
• Recognition of other programs that interact with the Lab School 



o Paramedic program 
o Interpersonal Communication Speech class 
o Local High Schools ROP programs 
 

 It was suggested a draft of a  resolution be written to be discussed at the nest meeting 
and upon completion of that process the resolution be submitted to the Academic Senate.  
 
The next meeting was set for Thursday November 9th at 1:00 p.m. 
 
 
 
      


